
TO: SUPERVISOR MALEK 

FROM: SGT. SCHMIDT 

RE: AUGUST 17, 2016 LAKE PATROL REPORT 

This report covers activities performed by the Eagle Spring Lake Patrol from July 18, 
2016 through August 14, 2016. 

Hours 

During this time, the patrol recorded a total of 44.5 hours of patrol time. Of that, 30 
hours were spent patrolling the lake and 14.5 hours were spent performing 
administrative duties. One of the reasons that administrative hours are higher this 
month is because while continuing to work through the paperwork issues, I discovered 
that we have been issuing citations under the wrong ordinance number for the past 7 
patrol seasons. I will address this issue further in the "Other Concerns" section of this 
report. 

Citations/Warnings 

During this reporting period, the patrol has conducted a total of 16 boat stops. These 
stops resulted in 6 citations, 20 verbal warnings, and 9 written warnings during those 
boat stops. In addition to the boat stops, officers assisted 3 vessels during patrol hours. 
The following is the list of the citations issued: 

DATE CITATION# VIOLATION 

7/23/2016 N1389960 FAIL TO PROVIDE PROPER# OF PFD 

7/24/2016 N1388902 OPERATE PWC <SNW W/IN 200FT OF SHORE 
7/30/2016 N1388903 BATTERY NOT COVERED/SECURED 
7/31/2016 N1388904 NO FIRE EXTINGUISHER 

8/7/2016 N1388905 FAIL TO PROVIDE PROPER# OF PFD 
8/14/2016 N1388906 FAIL TO PROVIDE PROPER# OF PFD 



Complaints 

During this reporting period, the patrol received 4 complaints from residents/boaters. 
Included in the complaints was a complaint of a boat violating slow no wake (SNW) 
early in the morning on a regular basis. I have located the violator and attempted 
contact numerous times, so far, without success. I will continue to do so until I contact 
the subject. Another was for 2 PWC's violating SNW after 7:30 PM, racing around the 
lake. The complainant confronted the subjects who were rude and argumentative, they 
allegedly swore at the complainant and even tried splashing water on the deck of her 
pontoon boat with their PWC's. The complainant provided photographs of the suspects, 
and I was able to track them down using those photographs. I made contact and they 
admitted their involvement in the incident. They stated that they thought the 
complainant was trying to steal their buoys which upset them. They apologized for their 
actions and were given several warnings each, based on the wishes of the complainant. 
We also received a complaint of boats violating the SNW well into the evening, after 
8:30 PM. The final complaint received was about thefts of gas and other boat 
equipment from resident's docks. I explained to the complainant that the patrol does 
not have the authority to investigate thefts, and they were referred to the Sheriff's 
Department for a report. 

Other Concerns 

The boat motor seems to be running better after the latest repair. We are still burning 
through more oil than in the past, and all officers have been instructed to monitor the oil 
level closely and add oil as needed. I have also advised the officers to take it easy on 
the motor, so that we can hopefully get through the remainder of the season without 
further issues. 

Regarding the ordinance issues, as a result of discovering the error, I worked with Clerk 
Pepper to get copies of each of the ordinances that the patrol enforces/utilizes. I have 
discovered a few other issues after reviewing them. For instance, it appears that in 
2009 the board repealed and recreated ordinance 93-02 sections 12.01 (which adopts 
state statutes) and 12.02 (which we write local ordinance violations under) and 
recreated it as 09-02. Then, in 2010, the board repealed 09-02 and recreated it as 10-
01, but only applying to 12.01 not 12.02. I am not sure what happened at that time, but 
the patrol has continued to issue all violations under 93.02. Until this discovery, I had 
never seen a copy of either 09-02 or 10-01. If I am reading these ordinances correctly, 
we should be issuing 12.01 violations under 10-01 and 12.02 violations under 09-02. I 



have instructed the officers to do so since this was discovered. Another issue I located 
is the ordinance for enforcing drug possession. It is titled chapter 16, and cites WI 
statute chapter 161, the 1973 Uniform Controlled Substance Act. The state repealed 
and recreated that chapter into chapter 961 in 1995. So, our ordinance is enforcing a 
statute that hasn't been in effect for over 20 years. After discussing it with Clerk 
Pepper, my request and recommendation to the board would be to sit down at some 
point and discuss changing and streamlining some of the ordinances. I am willing to 
participate in that task in any way the board sees fit. If we are going to undertake that 
effort, I would request additional statutes are adopted through ordinance so that officers 
can take enforcement action as needed. For example, as things are currently, an officer 
could witness a fight between boaters, where one subject punches the other in the 
nose, and we could not take enforcement action for the battery taking place in our 
presence. Another example would be with respect to the Controlled substances. As is 
currently, we can issue a citation for possession of drugs, but not possession of drug 
paraphernalia. Again, I am willing to work with the board or Clerk Pepper to come up 
with a list of recommended changes if the board is willing to entertain them. 

One other item of note, which I forgot to include in last month's report is our boating 
while intoxicated investigation on July 4th. I apologize for omitting it last month, so I will 
give a brief explanation this month. Officer Czarnecki and I were working in the 
afternoon on the 4th of July. We observed 2 boats, darting in and out of the small bay 
behind (southwest of) Mary's Bay in the channel heading to Lake Lulu. The boats were 
on plane and in the Lilly pads. We conducted a boat stop on both of the boats, and 
immediately detected the odor of intoxicants emitting from each of the operators. I 
conducted field sobriety tests on each of them. I determined that the first operator, 
while having consumed intoxicants was not intoxicated and he was allowed to continue 
to operate the boat. The second operator was what we refer to as borderline 
intoxicated. This basically means that he was right there, and possibly intoxicated, but 
he passed the tests sufficiently enough to avoid arrest. I was however concerned that 
he was not safe to operate a boat, so we towed him to shore. I had requested the on 
duty Town of Mukwonago Police Department Officer under mutual aid, and he 
responded so we could use his PBT and obtain a preliminary breath test for each of the 
operators. The first was well under the legal limit and allowed to operate. The second 
was right at the legal limit. We found him a ride home, and each was cited for the SNW 
violation. No damage to the vegetation was found. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sgt. Eric Schmidt 


